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Diary  
  

May 

9,10,11  -  NaplanñYrs 3,5,7,9 

10 MATES Night  

11 Cross country 

16 Motherõs Day Breakfast 

18 Year 7 Immunising 

26 NCD Cross country 

31       Year 9/10 1st Aid 

     

June 

12       Queenõs birthday holiday 

30      Crazy Hair DayñEnd Term 2 

Pyramid Hill College  

Kelly Street, Pyramid Hill, 3575 

Tel:  5455 7377  Fax:  5455 7106 

Email:  info@pyramidhillc.vic.edu.au 

Website:  

www.pyramidhillc.vic.edu.au 

 

Internet Guide for Parents  

 

Filters 

What are they? 

Filters are programs that block websites based on certain 
key words or types of content.  The Victorian Education 
Department filters Internet access on all school computers 
to prevent students from looking at inappropriate material 
on websites, such as pornography.  Filters can be used on 
home computers as well. 

How do they work? 

Basically, filters act like a sieve and only let websites 
through the Internet that arenôt blocked.  Certain websites 
and web content are blocked because they contain 
information that is deemed inappropriate and cannot get 
through the filter. 

Why are filters useful? 

Filters are great at helping your child avoid inappropriate or 
dangerous websites.  Most are set up to block websites that 
contain ñadults-onlyò content. 

What do you need to keep in mind about filters? 

No one Internet filter is fool-proof. So itôs good to keep in 
mind that as websites become more advanced, they may 
find a way to get through your filter.  Always remember a 
filter shouldnôt replace basic parenting, the best way to 
avoid your child looking at inappropriate material is if you 
are involved in teaching your child to be safe online.  On 
another note, a lot of filters can become annoying  -  they 
end up blocking a lot of sites that arenôt inappropriate for 
your child to see, which means you will need to be there to 
ñunblockò any of these sites. 

Want to know more about filters? 

You can download a free filter at: 

www.netalert.gov.au 

 

 

 

Nature & Environmental Day  

What a great day the F-6 students had at Tree Tops at Cohuna last Thursday. We 

mixed in with the other schools and rotated around the different activities. Graham, the 
turtle man, explained to us the different fresh water turtles we have in this area and  

allowed us to pat the turtles he had in the tank, which was very popular. We also learnt 
about the native fish and the introduced species. The groups looked for native flora in 

the bush area and learnt their names, and also learnt the names of the Macro 
invertebrates in the creek water. Finally we painted boomerangs and made aboriginal 

weapons and hunting tools and learnt some native animal dances. A BBQ lunch, drinks 
and fruit was provided, cooked by the Cohuna Lions Club. We would like to thank to 
Adrian Martins from the North Central Management Authority for organising a great 

day. 

The turtles were my favourite and I got to pat 
them. I learnt that if you find one on the road 
move it off in the direction it is going.   
Jack Gould. 
 
I liked the turtles and I learnt that the Eastern 
long necked turtle is the smelliest one.           
Jaxon Peter 

I liked the whole day but the Aboriginal 
culture and the turtles were my favourites.     
Jasmine Twigg 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I enjoyed painting the boomerangs.  I threw it at home and it came back to me, but I 
lost it in a tree when I didnôt catch it.  Mia Farrar 

We got to make boomerangs and we got to do a lot of fun dances, like being 
kangaroos, emus and brolgas. I had a great day.    Eloise Walters 

Pyramid Hill College  

Tree Drive 

Order trees for your 
garden or farm  

See Order form and 
tree list sent home   

today.     
Orders to be returned 
by Friday, 19th May 

 

 
Friday, 12  -               

Motherõs Day Stall 
 

Tuesday 16  -              
Motherõs Day Breakfast 
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Year 7/8 Science 

The Year 7/8 students were seeing the difference between 
the two termsðconcentrated and dilute. 
They started off with a really purple solution of potassium 
permanganate.  They used a measuring cylinder to put 10 ml 
into a beaker, to which they added 90ml of water.  They then 
took 10 ml of this and added to another beaker, adding 90 ml 
of water.  The solutions got paler and paler as the 
concentration decreased by one tenth each time. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mentor ï to provide an additional positive role model for 
young people  
Assist ï to assist and extend positive life experiences  
Target ï to specifically target life and educational goals  
Engage ï to engage young people more fully in school and 
community 
 Skills ï to identify and enhance skills and strengths of young 
people 

For young people, having a committed, significant other, 
more experienced person in their life can have a positive 
effect;  improving self-esteem, confidence to try new things, 
motivation and wellbeing. 

We can all think of someone, other than a parent or a teacher 
who has had a strong influence in our lives, presenting a 
different perspective, opening our minds to opportunities we 
would never have explored otherwise, sharing our successes, 
being proud of our achievements or supporting us through a 
difficult time.   

In a changing world, schools and parents canôt do it alone! 
Young people have a variety of talents and challenges which 
need to be nourished and supported in order to reach their 
full potential.  

Pyramid Hill College, in partnership with the Loddon Shire 
and the North Central LLEN is launching a MATES 
mentoring program with an Information Night at the College 
on  

MATES will provide the opportunity for all young people 
in Year 9 to met regularly with an older, more experienced 
adult who is committed to supporting them through the final 
years of school and helping them develop their strengths, 
skills and set goals for the future. 

 
Members of the community who volunteer to be mentors are 
asked to attend a brief training session outlining the role of a 
mentor, will be assisted to acquire a Working with Children 
Check and will be carefully matched with a suitable young 
person. Parents are asked to consent to the match and 
mentors and young people are supported by the School and 
the Program Coordinator during the course of the match 
which will continue for at least one year.  

Mentors are not a replacement for a parent, nor are they a 
counsellor or teacher. They are a sounding board and 
confidant who genuinely cares about the young person and 
wants to help them reach their potential. Mentoring is a 
wonderful way to help others, connect with young people 
and learn new skills, become part of a caring network of 
people and feel a sense of accomplishment.  

All interested volunteers are welcome to attend the infor-
mation session and meet with students and parents to learn 
more about the MATES program. A delicious dinner and 
student performances will be presented.   
 
To RSVP or for more information please  
 

email: pyramidmatesmentoring@gmail.com  
 

Top: Sammi & Ally 

Above:  Imogen & Marco 

Right:  Hailey & Zoe 

Below:  Marcus, EJ  and 

Mitch 

mailto:pyramidmatesmentoring@gmail.com



